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Please pray for those who are sick: Tony McDaid, David Clough,  Richard Phillips, Margaret Mackey, Margaret Morton, Carmel Barwell 
and Roy Barwell, Christine Hipkiss Father Michael Ho, John Savaker, Fred Smith, Julian Brieger, Theresa Webb, Theresa Wilson, Margaret 
Dineen, Mary Langdown, Catherine Connell, Joan Socci, Ruth Crane, Pauline Lucas, John & Sheila Laird, David Coleman, John Tucker, Patri-
cia Simmons, Dolores O’Gorman, Rita Wilson, Mike O'Halloran, Marianina Szypulski, Jill Ellis, Kerry Moore, Sylvia Bailey, Kathleen Reilly, 
Shelagh & Wayne Dudley, Mo Oliver, Isabel & Nicholas Dominquez-Persiva, Dean Evans, Josefina Gil-Calvo, Sinead McCaughey & all in 
Good Hope Hospital. 
 
Died recently:  Christopher Manton, Macius Grudzinski, Kathryn Quirke 

 
Anniversaries: Timothy Meehan, Josephine Flood, John Keen, Elizabeth McCabe, . Kathleen Murrall, Audrey Wardell, Harry Nash, 
Marie McNally, Bunty Coxon, Ana Nguyen Chieu, Larry Thomsen, Charlotte McGrane, Tom Hassell, Bishop Kevin Dunn, Rev George Tar-
rant,Rev John Flynn,  
 Lord, make those who are not well, get better and grant to those who have died eternal rest in your heavenly home. Amen. 

Fr. Michael Ho Huu Nghia, Parish Priest 

Fr Ryan Service  Assistant Priest   Fr. David Lacy -  Assistant Priest,  

Mgr David Cousins - Retired Priest 
Rev Daniel Hurd, Deacon    Rev Owen Gresty, Deacon 

Date Holy Trinity  Sacred Heart  Footherley Convent 
Saturday 24th 
 

VIGIL 

10.00am 
 
10.30-11 
 
 6.00pm 

Shaun Kent (Anniversary) 
Confessions 
Margaret O'Shea  

10.00am 

10.30am 

Gerard Doherty 

Confessions 

 
 

 
 
 

Sunday 25th 
 
2nd Sunday  

9.00am 
11.00am 
12.30pm 
1.30pm 
 4.00pm 
 6.00pm 

People of the Parish 
Patrick Mullen (anniversary) 
Bpt of Hari Philip Gohil  
Bpt of Ivy Grundy 
Stations of the Cross 
Carol Morris (SI) 

10:00am 
 
5:00pm 

Tommy Church 
 

Stations of the Cross 
11.30am Holy Souls 

Monday 26th 11.30am Requiem for Katherine Quirke 10:00am Paddy Doherty  7.30am  

Tuesday 27th 10.00am James O’Brien RIP 10:00am Dan McNicholl  No mass 

Wed 28th 10.00am McDonald Family Intentions  10:00am John McLaughlin  No Mass  

Thurs 29th 10.00am Nessan Danaher  (unwell) 10:00am Mary Bradley  No mass 

Friday 1st Mar. 
St David 

10.00am 
7.45pm 

People of The Parish 
Cenecola Veneration  Phil Ryan  No Mass. 

Saturday 2nd 
St Chad 
VIGIL  

 
 
  6.00pm 

NO MASS 
 
Bridget McConnell RIP 

10:00am 

10.30am 

Pinaki Chattopadhyah 

Confessions 
 No mass 

 
Sunday 3rd 

 

3rd Sunday in 
Lent 

9.00am 
 
11.00am 
12.30pm 
 4.00pm 
 6.00pm 

Joseph Nguyen Riem  
(1st Anniversary) 
Sean Laverty (Anniversary) 
Bpt of Niamh Slater 
Stations of the Cross 
John Babilas RIP 

10.00am 
 
5:00pm 
 

Eugene Dooherty 
 
Stations of the Cross 
 

11.30am 
Special Intention
(SM) 

SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 
Day of Prayer for Candidates for the Sacraments 

69 Lichfield Road, Sutton Coldfield,  
 B74 2NU 

Tel: 0121 354 1211 

Email:    holytrinity.suttoncoldfield@rcaob.org.uk 
   Website:  www.htrc.org.uk      

ALL MASSES ARE LIVE-STREAMED   

534 Lichfield Road, 
Sutton Coldfield, 

B74 4EH 
0121 308 2560 

GIFT AID & STANDING ORDERS 

Thanks to everyone for continuing to donate to 
your Church by Standing Order or Direct Debit. 

If you wish to use s/o or d/d please contact: 
HT  Judith Millington  (via the Office) 
SH   John Shanahan: 01543 481243 

24th February— 3rd March 2024 Psalter Week 2 

Next Week 2nd/3rd March   
6:00pm Barbara Peel 
9.00am  Family Mass 
11.00am Ken Mackey 
 6.00pm Maria Perez-Parkes 
Children’s Liturgy Family Mass 

Collection at Holy Trinity  

W/e 10/11  February £1587.79  
 
THIS WEEK SECOND COLLECTION 
FOR CAFOD FAMILY FAST DAY 
ENVELOPES AVAILABLE TODAY 



 

 

Useful Information 
Hospital Chaplaincy: Please inform the ward that you or a next of kin would 
like to be visited by the Catholic chaplain. There is a Catholic chaplain on duty 
every day at Good Hope so please let the Ward Staff know if you’d like to be 
visited or have a next of kin visited.  
Parish Office: is open on Tuesday and Friday 10.30-1.30pm. 
Baptisms: Please complete the Baptism request form on our website or 
available in the Church porch and return to the Office. We will then contact 
you to discuss dates. 
Weddings: Please contact the priest at first instance  

Contact Information: 
 Fr. David  fr.david.lacy@rcaob.org.uk 
 Fr. Ryan  fr.ryan.service@rcaob.org.uk 
 Deacon Daniel  dcn.daniel.hurd@rcaob.org.uk  
 Deacon Owen  dcn.owen.gresty@rcaob.org.uk 
 Parish Office holytrinity.suttoncoldfield@rcaob.org.uk
  
 Parish WiFi   HTGuest  Password is    trinity## 

Catholic Sutton Coldfield  BLOG 
https://catholicsuttoncoldfield.wordpress.com/ 

PARISH NOTICES 

SAFEGUARDING  The Parish Safeguarding Policy is posted on 
the notice board in Church  Parish  Representatives are  Barba-
ra Peel and Margaret McConnell. They can be contacted at: 
sg.holytrinity.suttoncoldfield@rcaob.org.uk or alternatively 
the Diocesan Safeguarding Team can be contacted on 0121 
230 6240 or safeguarding@rcaob.org.uk if you have any 
concerns.   We all have a responsibility to report any con-
cerns which we may have. 

Holy Trinity Board Game Club It is proposed to set up a board 
games club for Y10 - Y13 for teenagers and older parishioners 
on a Saturday afternoon (4pm-6pm) during the Spring and Win-
ter months. We hope to start this club on Saturday 2nd March. 
We think both groups would enjoy each other's company over a 
game of, for example Scrabble, or Chess, and it would also be 
an opportunity to have advice on using phones and tablets. 
There will be a small entrance fee to cover a drink and also 
make a contribution to the Parish Lourdes Fund. If you would 
like to join the club, as a participant, a helper or as a family 
please contact the Parish office  to express your interest. 

A Prayer for Peace in Ukraine and in the Holy Land 
Lord may your peace reign in all hearts and minds;   

Stir us towards Reconciliation.   
 To see each other as brothers and sisters.  
 Give us courage to reach out to others and   

To stretch a hand of friendship. 
May peace and justice be established for all. Amen 

BE INVOLVED:  LENT 2024 
YOUTH –LED MASS Sunday 10th March @ 6pm 
 
FOR YOUNG ADULTS AND FAMILIES 
A meditative, music led Way of the Cross  Friday 15th March @ 7pm 
 
LENTEN TALKS  -  Led by Students from Oscott College IN THE HALL 4th 
& 11th March at 7pm to help us prepare for Easter.   
 
PENITENTIAL SERVICE FOR ALL SUTTON PARISHES 
on Monday 18th March @7pm at Holy Cross, Walmley  
 
ANNUAL REPORT 2023 URGENT REMINDER WOULD ALL PARISH 
GROUPS PLEASE EMAIL   DEACON DANIEL WITH A REPORT OF 
THEIR WORKS DURING 2023 PLUS PHOTOS IF POSSIBLE.   
 
HOLY TRINITY LADIES GUILD: will now be meeting on Mondays at 
1:00pm in the Parish Hall.  The next meeting will be on Monday 4th 
March with a short talk about FALLS’  New members are welcome 
 
SVP DONATIONS. Food donations needed. They are distributed fortnightly 
to the Sanctuary, Bethany community foodbank and families and individuals 
who need a little extra help. Please give generously as always. God bless  
 
 PRAYER GROUP  will be meeting on Monday 26th Feb in the conference 
room at Holy Trinity . Starts at  7.30pm . All are welcome to join us for a 
hour of quiet meditation and prayer.  
 

ROSARY FOR LIFE: Please join us after mass on Thursdays when we will 
pray the Rosary to ask Our Lady to bring an end to the persecution of  
unborn babies. 
 
CATHOLIC SUTTON COLDFIELD You can read the new Catholic Sutton 
Coldfield BLOG: https://catholicsuttoncoldfield.wordpress.com/ 
 
WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 2024  Take part in a World-wide day of prayer 
starting in the East and moving right across to the West. Join the Christian s 
of Sutton Coldfield at St Nicholas RC Church, Boldmere  NEXT FRIDAY 1st 
March at 10.30am for our local contribution to the World Day of Prayer. 
The Focus this Year is on Palestine 
 
DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE TO LOURDES 2024 BY AIR—Monday 27th 
May- Saturday 1st June (by air. Coach departs on Sunday 26th) bookings 
are now open with Tangney Tours Ltd.  Holy Trinity Parish will be stay-
ing at the Hotel Roissy. If you or know someone who is unwell, (physically 
or mentally) or in need of spiritual support please also get in touch.   We 
have support available in Lourdes with a medical team.  As a parish we also 
have a fund to support those who may need assistance. CALLING ALL 
NURSES, DOCTORS OR ALLIED HEALTHCARE PROFESSIONALS and 
anyone who would like to Serve as a Helper (Hospitalier) in Lourdes 
contact Stephanie Holden 07808160214 or saholden@btopenworld.com 

SARCED HEAT NOTICES 
LENTEN FAMILY FAST  was held last Friday.  I do hope you 
remembered it. In the Hall there is a Basket for your Family Fast 
Envelopes and offerings. 
 
MISS BETTY BERMINGHAM  was housekeeper to Father 
Louis Moore. She lived in our parish for a number of years.  She 
died just before Christmas in London.  Her ashes are to be 
buried in the Oscott Cemetery on Wednesday at 2.00pm.  May 
she rest in peace.  

On Monday the 11th March, Sutton Coldfield Catenians are 
hosting Ian Randall, the Director of the PGA, who will talk all 
about golf. He has a unique perspective! It starts at 7.30 at 
Moor Hall Hotel. Cost £25 includes a 3- course meal. If you are 
interested, contact  Steve Broom on 07710811249  
thebrooies@hotmail.com  or 

www.suttoncoldfieldcatenians232circle.com/events 

A GREAT BIG THANK YOU to all of you for coming along to 
support the Quiz Night.  Everyone pulled together in so many 
ways, setting up, washing up clearing up, cooking up turning up 
and closing down.  A night of much laughter and being together 
as a Community who care for each other whilst having fun.  

mailto:thebroomies@hotmail.com
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.suttoncoldfieldcatenians232circle.com%2Fevents&data=05%7C02%7Cholytrinity.suttoncoldfield%40rcaob.org.uk%7C3b6d6db569694a1fc6cf08dc32d95d64%7Cf594e61c4546432cb248cacae233b935%7C0%7C0%7C63844

